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COFFS HARBOUR  July 23rd – 25th 

Hi everyone, 

I have nominated 3 teams – O35’s div 6,  O45’s div 2 and O55  div 1 (only 1 division) 

TRAINING   TRAINING     TRAINING    TRAINING    TRAINING   TRAINING 

Training starts THIS SUNDAY  10AM ON THE GRASS JUST BEHIND THE TURF. 

Please make an enormous effort to come along – as those who have been before know, it is 

easy to forget how to trap a ball on the grass!! We have 3 teams so we should be able to 

get a reasonable rollup at training. 

TRAVEL: Quite a few people have not let me know what their travel arrangements are: ie 

coach or car, and where they will be getting on the coach. Please see me asap. We don’t 

want to leave anybody behind, do we!!!!!! 

PAYMENT: Payments are slowly coming in. Now is a good time to get it paid so that I am 

not running around madly at the last minute. 

    Coach:     $270 (this is including the $50 deposit for those who paid a deposit)  

     Car:       $230   (including the $50 deposit) 

 

ACCOMMODATION:  Below is the list of rooms with roomies. I have tried to 

accommodate everyone with friends etc. Hopefully these rooms won’t change as they have 

now been sent to the managers at Pacific Towers as requested. 

Apartment  304:  Max,  Dave  (coach driver) 

Apartment  404:  Zelma Moran,    Libby Richardson,     Kylie Goodwin (umpire)    

Apartment  504:  Ian Easterbrook and family  (umpire) 

Apartment  601:   Jill McMullen,     Rosie Osland,         Chris Campbell  

Apartment  802:   Naomi Dockrill,  Janelle Endacott  + husbands 

Apartment  803:   Lyn Jones;         Leonie Thrift;          Lisa Everett 

Apartment  901:   Shelley Hickey,   Nicole Jeffrey,       Lisa Pryde 

Apartment  903:   Joan Hart,          Elma Carey,             Rachel Leary 

Apartment   904:  Donna Boyle,       Ann Lindner,            Leanne MacPherson     

Apartment  1101:   Ros Sherlock,     Julie Horner,           Sally Carratt 

Apartment   1102:  Ann Clarke,         Judy Collier,            Deb Lee 

Apartment    1103:  Honey Wilcher,    Russell Gallaway,     Georgette McLean-Phillips     

Apartment   1201:    Sandra Hargy,        Kathy Roocke,         Sue Cunningham (manager) 

Apartment 1604:   Helen Curran, Helen Cannon, Ros Mitchelson, Ruth Boyle, Keren Halliday 



TEAMS: Below are the teams and hopefully this will be as we will play at the carnival, 

without having to make any adjustments. 

O 55’s  -  

Manager: Rosie Osland 

                      Jill McMullen  

O 45’s 

Manager: 
Susie Cunningham 

O35’s 

Manager: 
Sally Carratt 

1 Zelma Moran 
 

1 
VC 

Joan Hart   1 Shelly Hickey  

2 
 

Honey Wilcher 2 Brenda Stephenson 2 Janelle Endacott 

3 Sandra Hargy 
 

3 Ros Sherlock 3 Yolanda Duffie 

4 Elma Carey 
 

4 
 

Helen Curran 4 Wendy Lampe  

5 
 

Kathy Roocke 5 
Capt 

Ros Mitchelson 5 
VC 

Leonie Thrift 

6 Helen Cannon 
 

6 Sally Carratt 6 Naomi Dockrill 

7 
 

Rosie Osland 7 Kerry Kempton 7 Keren Halliday 

8 
 

Ann Clarke 8 
 

Donna Boyle 8 
 

Lisa Everett 

9 
 

Chris Campbell 9 
 

Georgette McLean-Phillips 9 
 

Lisa Pryde 

10 
 

Jill McMullen 10 Leanne Macpherson 10 
Capt 

Nicole Jeffrey 

11 
Capt  

Judy Collier 11 Ann Lindner 11 Russell Gallaway 

12 
VC 

Deb Lee 
 

12 
 

Ruth Boyle  12 Rachel Leary 

13 
 

Lyn Jones 13 Neridah Busch 13 Libby Richardson 

14 
 

Julie Horner   14  

 

Our tent: For our virgin vets, we are famous for our tent of goodies. We are so organised! Max is 

at the back of the tent with his physio table – (massage is just great even if you don’t have any 

injuries) and at the front of the tent we set up a table with an urn and heaps of goodies. Everyone 

brings a container of slices, biscuits, cheese/dips, crackers, fruits. People also contribute coffee, 

teabags, sugar and milk. From this communal table, we graze all day - both days. The host 

association does of course have a canteen, for more substantial foods, but for the coffee breaks 

etc. it is great.  

What you also need to bring is your own coffee or travel mug- with your name on it. 

Oh, you also need to bring a fold up chair - with your name on it - for sitting about and having your 

coffee! 

First Aid and Physio:  Max Ostermann is once again looking forward to coming away with us – I only 

have to get him there, work commitments and all. 

DON’T FORGET TRAINING ON SUNDAY 

See you at hockey, 

Joan 


